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January 9, 2017 BPC #18-0061

The Honorable Eric Garcetti 
Mayor, City of Los Angeles 
City Hall, Room 303 
Los Angeles, California 90012

Attention Mandy Morales

Dear Honorable Mayor:

APPROVAL OF NON-MONETARY DONATION OF 89,000 ROUNDS OF PISTOL 
AMMUNITION, VALUED AT $31,098.80, FROM THE WINCHESTER AMMUNITION 
COMPANY, FOR THE BENEFIT OF THE LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT’S 
TRAINING DIVISION

RE:

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, February 13, 2018, the 
Board RECEIVED the Department’s report relative to the above matter.

The Board requests, subject to your approval, that this matter be forwarded to City Council for their 
approval.

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS

MARIA SILVA
Commission Executive Assistant II
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INTRADEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE

VIEWEDFebruary 2,2018
1.10

hTO: The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners
RICHARD Mi TE

ecrtwsim* m
FROM: Chief of Police

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF NON-MONET ARY DONATION

RECOMMENDED ACTION

That the Board of Police Commissioners APPROVE the Department’s Report and 
TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE the donation of 
ammunition valued at $31,098.80 for Training Division.

1.

DONOR INFORMATION: ITEM: AMOUNT/VALUE:

$31,098.80Winchester Ammunition Company (#003-18)
Mr. George Brennan
National Law Enforcement Manager
427 North Shamrock Street
East Alton, Illinois 62024
(619) 258-3563

89,000 rounds of 
pistol ammunition

DISCUSSION

The donation is for the benefit of Training Division and the Los Angeles Police Department 
(Department). The donated ammunition will be used by the Department’s Pistol Team to practice 
and compete on the police pistol shooting competition circuit. Upon approval, the donor will 
arrange for the items to be delivered to Training Division at the Elysian Park Training Facility.
No expressed or implied commitments or promises were made to the donor or representatives of 
the donor. The donor will not receive any preferential treatment, endorsement, or 
recommendation; and the donor is not allowed the use of any Department patents.

Administrative Services Bureau has reviewed the donation and determined that it has been 
submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles Administrative Code, 
which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Lieutenant Steve Embrich, Gang and Narcotics Division, 
at (213) 833-3700, or Police Officer Shihkuo Sun, Elysian Park Armory, at (323) 276-2330.

Respectfully,

CHARLIE BECK 
Chief of Police



INTRADEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE

January 3,2018
12.1.2

Commanding Officer, Administrative Services BureauTO:

FROM: Commanding Officer, In-Service Training, Training Division

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION - DEPARTMENT PISTOL TEAM

In accordance with Administrative Notice No. 1.10,2011, approval is requested to accept the 
donation of a gift-in-kind from the Winchester Ammunition Company,
427 North Shamrock Street, East Alton, Illinois 62024. The contact is George Brennan, 
National Law Enforcement Manager, at (619) 258-3563. The gift-in-kind offer consists of 
89,000 rounds of pistol ammunition. This will be the 15th year that the Winchester Ammunition 
Company has supported the Department’s Pistol Team. The ammunition is used to practice and 
compete on the police pistol shooting competition circuit.

Currently, the Pistol Team’s ammunition requirements are not supported by the Department’s 
budget. The 89,000 rounds of ammunition are valued at $31,098.80. No expressed or implied 
commitment or promise was made to the Winchester Ammunition Company in exchange for this 
donation. Additionally, Winchester Ammunition Company will not receive any tax advantage, 
preferential treatment, endorsement, recommendation, or the use of the 
Los Angeles Police Department patent. There is no cost to the City or the Department. Upon 
approval by the Department, Winchester will arrange for the donation to be delivered to 
Training Division (TD), at the Elysian Park Training Facility.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Officer Shihkuo “Jack” Sun, 
Serial No. 35108, Elysian Park Armory at (323) 276-2330 or Lieutenant Steve Embrich, 
Serial No. 30993 Gang and Narcotics Division(GND) at (213) 833-3700.

APPROVED:

DANIEL U 
Commanding Officer 
In-Service Training, Training Division

DOLPH, Captain JONT. PETERS, Deputy Chief
Commanding Officer
Police Sciences and Training Bureau



AGENDA DATE: FEBRUARY 13, 2018

OPEN SESSION

ITEM 1-A

DEPARTMENT’S REPORT, dated February 2, 2018, relative to the donation of 89,000 rounds 
of pistol ammunition, valued at $31,098.80, from the Winchester Ammunition Company, for the 
benefit of the Training Division, as set forth.

fBPC #18-00611

Recommendation(s) for Board action:

APPROVE the Department’s report and transmit to the Mayor and City Council for 
Acceptance.

Commissioner Johnson moved, seconded by Commissioner Goldsmith to 
APPROVE the Department’s report and TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City 
Council for Acceptance. Unanimously adopted 5/0.

1.


